
 FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH, ALBEMARLE 

 

***************************************************************************** 

Beginning June 7, worship begins at 10:00 a.m. 
No Sunday School. 

***************************************************************************** 

 
 Saturday, June 6  Community Table 

 Sunday, June 7  Graduate Recognition 

 Sunday, June 14-Thursday, June 18  Music & Arts Camp 

 Sunday, July 19  Scottish Communion at First Presbyterian Church 

 Sunday, September 6  Worship at Morrow Mountain State Park 

***************************************************************************** 
This summer newsletter is an attempt to pull together information about many of the goings-on of the church during 
June, July, and August.  However, more information will be forthcoming in weekly bulletins.  Ccontact Pam 
(pknighten@fpcalbemarle.org  or 704-982-2722) with your email address to receive the current church bulletin or visit 
the bulletin link on the website at www.fpcalbemarle.org.   

 

Summer 2015 
Dear Friends, 
     At our May meeting, Session spent some time reflecting on the power of prayer and our 
responsibility to be pray-ers – one for and with another, and all of us for our community, nation, and 
world.  As I write, I reflect on Mark 1:35-38, which tells of Jesus rising while it was still very dark to 
pray.  Following that season of prayer, he joins the disciples in doing the work of God.  In busy lives, in 
a busy congregation, I believe it is easy to overlook our need to pray (and our desire to be prayed for). 
     In her essay Prayer As Mystery, Kathleen Norris says,  

Prayer is not doing, but being. 
It is not words, but the beyond-words experience of coming  
into the presence of something much greater than oneself. 

It is an invitation to recognize holiness,  
and to utter simple words-Holy, Holy, Holy-in response. 

Attentiveness is all. 
     I urge you to be attentive to God, to God’s work in the world, and to hold before God the people of 
our congregation and of our world.  As Norris says, If I don’t know what a person needs, I can be certain 
that God does. 
     Summer will find us separated from one another from time to time, but we will be held together in 
the great and powerful web of God’s love. 

Grace and Peace, 
Elizabeth 

 

mailto:pknighten@fpcalbemarle.org
http://www.fpcalbemarle.org/


 

***************************************************************************** 

Worship Notes 
Summer worship is intended to be spacious and joyful.  I share these words of Shel 
Silverstein as a way for us to begin thinking about our time together. 

If you are a dreamer, come in, 
If you are a dreamer, a wisher, a liar, 

A hope-er, a pray-er, a magic bean buyer… 
If you’re a pretender, come sit by my fire 

For we have some flax-golden tales to spin. 
Come in! 
Come in! 

(Excerpted from Where the Sidewalk Ends…The Poems and Drawings of Shel Silverstein) 
 

June 7  We will begin our summer sermon series as we recognize the gifts and graces of 
our Holy Spirit and baptize Palmer Schultz, son of Morgan (Hall) & Peter Schultz. 

 

Summer Sermon Series 
Within the Stories:   

Experiencing God in Life, 
Literature, and The Word 

 
This summer, our sermons will explore the work of the Holy Spirit in the words of 
literature (particularly children’s literature), the experiences of every day life, and 
the certainty of God’s Word.  Expect to hear excerpts from some of your favorite 
children’s books, including: 
 

The Runaway Bunny by Margaret Wise Brown 
Alexander and The Terrible, Horrible, No Good Very Bad Day by Judith Viorst 

Poems by Shel Silverstein 
The Sneetches and Other Stories by Dr. Seuss, and 
Where the Wild Things Are by Maurice Sendak. 

 
You’ll also be introduced to other important children’s books, including: 
 

Miss Lizzy by Libba Moore Gray 
Fly Away Home by Eve Bunting, and 

The Junkyard Wonders by Patricia Polacco. 
 

Come for this exciting sermon series as together we experience the work of God’s 
Spirit deep within us and always among us. 
 



Name __________________________________________ Age_____ & Grade Completed (as of June 10) _______ 

        

Address _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone _______________________________________Email Address_____________________________________ 

 

Parent’s Name __________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Emergency Contact during hours of Music & Arts Camp ______________________________________________ 

 

Food or other allergies ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

T Shirt Size:  YX-Small (2-4)    YSmall (6-8)     YMedium(10-12)    YLarge (14-16)    YXLarge(18-20)     
  

                        Adult  S   M   L   XL 
 

Other things we should know about this child ________________________________________________________ 

The Rock Slinger and  
His Greatest Hit 

First Presbyterian Church 
Music & Arts Camp 

June 14-18, 2015 
Children and adults will delight in the exciting story of David and Goliath, where the message of the story comes alive in 

a fresh, new way. There is plenty of humor in the musical comedy, Rock Slinger and His Greatest Hit, by Allen Pote & 

Tom Long, with the timeless power of the message: Our great God is worthy of trust, and His power is victorious if we 

trust Him with every challenge.  Music & Arts Camp promises to provide a fun-filled week of entertainment for the 

camper and volunteers! 

FOR WHOM? For you if you are age 4 (must turn 4 before June 30) or older - - all the way through 

completed 6
th
 grade AND if you love to create, sing and have fun with others.  

Everyone is welcome. 
 

WHAT WILL WE DO? We’ll sing and dance, create sets, play percussion instruments, study the Bible in new 

ways, act and play.  It will be a full and exciting week. 
 

WHEN WILL WE DO IT? It all begins on Sunday, June 14 at 2:00 p.m. (‘til 5:00 p.m.).  On June 15-18, these are 

the hours: 
 

  Ages 4-5                 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 

  Grades K-6 (completed)          9:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. 
 

WHAT ELSE? Early Bird Registration Fee is only $30.00 (by May 29). 

Late Registration Fee is $35.00 (after May 29). 
 

Children who have completed grades K-6 should bring a lunch each day.  Drinks will be provided. 
 

The camp’s grand finale will be a performance of on Thursday, June 18 at 7:00 p.m.  

(Ice Cream follows) 

Return registration form to:    Questions?  (704) 982-2722  

First Presbyterian Church   or email Gina Martin (gmartin@fpcalbemarle.org) 

P.O. Box 1578     126 West North Street 

Albemarle, NC  28002     



     The second quarter Morning of Mission – 2015 will be 
on June 20 beginning with breakfast at the church at 8:00 
a.m.  There is already a big stack of requests by way of the 
Senior Citizens Center for help with small home repairs 
such as patching roofs and fixing handrails, and yard work 
that includes cutting away overhanging limbs and 
trimming hedges and shrubs.  One lady is in desperate 
need of a wheel chair ramp.  She has had two strokes and 

is dependent on SCUSA to take her to her doctor appointments, and it is very difficult for the 
attendants to get her in and out of her house.  
     There will be a sign-up sheet in the Pit Stop beginning June 1.  It is essential that Don Joines knows 
who will be available to work by Wednesday (June 17) before the workday.  This allows time to plan 
for the number of work requests that can be accommodated as well as securing materials and tools. 
     The need is great so please plan to come out and help with these projects.  If you would like to 
contribute to the cost of materials and supplies, you can make your check to First Presbyterian Church 
and note that it is for Morning of Mission.  
     After the March workday, one lady told one of our workers that she had been praying for someone 
to come and help her straighten out her mess and Praise the Lord, help came! 
     If you have questions, contact Don Joines at H: 704 982-0348, C: 704 985-9596 or email: 
djoines@ctc.net.  

***************************************************************************** 

MUSIC NOTES 
The Chancel Choir will continue its Wednesday 7:00 p.m. rehearsals through May 27.  
Beginning June 7 when Sunday worship will start at 10:00 a.m., the choir will meet for 
rehearsal in the choir room at 9:00 a.m. on Sunday mornings.  The choir will continue to 

sing for Sunday services through June 28.  During July and August, the choir will take a well-deserved 
break.  The fall rehearsal schedule will commence on Wednesday, September 9, and the choir will return 

to the loft on Sunday, September 13.   
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Worship Ringing 
Do you read music?  Are you interested in assisting with 
worship occasionally and not already singing in the choir (as 
we don't want to take our singers away)?  If you answered 
yes to EITHER or both of these questions, this is a GREAT 
opportunity for you!  Stan Scheer, our organist, would like to 
add some handbell music to accompany some of our hymns. 
 This is in addition to our Adult and Children's Handbell 
Choirs.  This will be another occasion to make a joyful noise 
during worship!  If you are interested, please email me 
at hallmsh@hotmail.com as I told Stan I would help locate 
some Hymn Ringers! 
                                          Submitted by Martha Sue Hall 

 

Chancel Choir Retreat 
Save the Date 

Saturday, November 7 
Henry Pfeiffer Chapel  

Pfeiffer University 

 

mailto:hallmsh@hotmail.com


Thanks to Jane Snyder! 
     For 3½ years, Jane Snyder has served our congregation as Director of 

Fellowship Services.  In this role, she has helped us learn to enjoy healthy 

eating and to find our way around the kitchen with some ease.  She has 

also listened to our stories, laughed and cried with us, and prayed for us.  

We have watched her whirl around the kitchen while 

coaxing good work from volunteers as together we 

created gourmet meals. 

     As Jane prepares to move to Greensboro with her 

family, we wish her well and thank God for the privilege we have had to share life with 

Jane.  We will recognize Jane in worship on June 7 and honor her with a reception following 

worship that day. 

     Jane’s last day on our staff will be June 19.  She will remain in our hearts long after that. 

***************************************************************************** 
 

A New Way to Give to 

First Presbyterian Church 
     At its May meeting, Session approved the use of credit 

card transactions for payment of pledges, memorials, 

payment of fees for camps, etc.  We are working with Uwharrie Bank to create a web page 

on our website through which gifts may be made.  The web page will have maximum 

security features.   

     Watch for a beginning date for use of this new service! 

************************************************************************ 

Check Out Our New Website 

Created by Dustin Poplin 
 

www.fpcalbemarle.org 
 

The site is interactive and provides even more information  

than our previous site. 

http://www.fpcalbemarle.org/


STEWARDSHIP AND SUCH…APRIL 2015 FINANCIAL REPORT 

GENERAL FUND 
Actual:    Year to Date   Budget-to-Date 
Total Income Received: 171,368.00  186,171.00 
Total Expenses:                                 198,971.00  187,235.00 
(Shortage)/Surplus: ( 27,603.00)                                               (1,064.00) 
GENERAL FUND BUDGET   2015 
Pledges:                  477,515  Weekly Amount Needed to Keep Commitments:  $10,825 
Total Income:                 562,887  Average Weekly Amount Received in April:  $10,532 
Total Expenses:                 562,887 
We are ahead $352.00 in pledges.  ($14,838 of 2015 pledges was prepaid in 2014)      April Ten-Cents-A-Meal Offering:  $618 
One Great Hour of Sharing:  $1,478                                                                                                            Zambia Well Project:  $19,758 

***************************************************************************** 

MEMORIALS 

Music Fund: 

In memory of Peggy Howard, given by Frank & Nelle Hopkins. 
 

Property Endowment: 

In memory of Mr. and Mrs. Olin Huneycutt, given by Mark & Chris Mabry. 
 

Scholarship Endowment: 

In memory of Mr. Olin Huneycutt, given by Don & Nancy Joines. 
 

SYMPATHY 

To Angie Earnhardt and family upon the death of her father, Olin Huneycutt, on April 28. 
 

To Sherrie Richards and family upon the death of her father, Lathan Cox, on May 10. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 

To Adrienne (Earnhardt) and Kevin Averette upon the birth of their daughter, Ella Gray, on April 26.  Proud grandparents 

are Angie and John Earnhardt. 
 

To Meredith Hinson and Derek Moses upon their marriage on April 9. 
 

NEW ADDRESS 

Carolyn McLaurin 

1004 Melchor Road 

Albemarle, NC  28001 

***************************************************************************** 

Ten-Cents-A-Meal 
We will receive the Ten-Cents-A-Meal offering for hunger on June 7, July 5, and August 2.  This monthly offering is used 
by the Presbytery of Charlotte to fund hunger programs and agencies (including SCCM) throughout the presbytery.  Ten 
cents per person per meal is just $9.00 per month and helps provide people both nourishment and hope.  If you don’t 
have a Ten-Cents-A-Meal container, you can find one in the pit stop.  Checks and/or coins are welcome!  We received a 
total of $618.00 for Ten-Cents-A-Meal in April.  Our goal is to receive an average of $600.00 per month. 

***************************************************************************** 

2015 Flower Calendar 
The 2015 flower calendar is posted in the pit stop.  If you wish to put flowers in the church in honor or 

memory of someone or just to provide beauty to the service, please sign up on the calendar.  Flowers 

may be ordered from any florist, but are most often ordered from Harwood’s.  Contact Frankie 

Palmer (704-982-1757 or fpalmer3@carolina.rr.com) for more information. 

mailto:fpalmer3@carolina.rr.com


 

Session Notes 

At its stated meeting on May 18, 2015, Session received reports from several committees.  The Christian 

Education committee recognized 99 teachers and leaders in worship on May 3. The Scholarship Committee 

presented scholarships to 17 recipients in worship on May 17. The Property Committee, along with the 

Stewardship Committee, has developed a list of repairs, improvements and needs for the church. They have 

acquired cost estimates for each item and have arranged these by priority. The list was presented to the Session 

and was approved as a Proposed Critical Needs Plan.  A Capital Campaign Committee was approved with 

Mark Mabry as chair. 
 

Circle #5 Monthly Meeting 

Circle #5 meets at the home of Joyce Lambert (750 Pee Dee Ave., Albemarle) on Monday, June 1 at 7:00 p.m.  

Lesson #8:  Power, Authority, and Honor Are Not Always What We Might Expect will be discussed. 
 

 

 

Newsletter Deadline:  The deadline for the September 2015 Newsletter is 

noon on Tuesday, August 11.  Early submissions are always welcome!  If you 

type your items in Microsoft Word, please email them as an attachment to:  

pknighten@fpcalbemarle.com. 
 

 

FAMILY TARTANS 

Mark the date of July 19 for Scottish Communion/Kirkin’ of the Tartans.  If you would like to purchase your family tartan (to 
be made into a flag for the day), contact Don Abernathy (704-982-8253 or DAbernathy@vnet.net). 

 

Shortbread Bakers Needed 

Shortbread bakers are needed for Scottish Communion on July 19.  If you can help by making a batch, sign-up on the bulletin 

board in the pit stop or contact Jane Boone (704-984-6353 or jane.boone@stanly.org). 
 

 

 

Summer Fridays 
The church office will be closed on Friday during June, July, and August.  Office hours Monday-

Thursday will be from 9:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. 
 

THANK YOU 

To:  Mildred Andrew, Gloria Bryson, Ann Duckwall, Donna Gaither, Ruth Goodwin, Sally Grantier, Margaret Ivey, Judy 

& Tommy Murrell, Frankie Palmer, Susan Pandich, Ruth Ann Rogers, Sandy Rogers, Rich Schaefer, and Martha White 

for assisting in the office during April. 
 

Thanks to those who contributed desserts for the Dessert Extravaganza honoring Teacher Appreciation Week at Central 

School.  Dessert makers were: Mildred Andrew, Elizabeth Ayscue, Rebekah Ayscue, Gloria Bryson, Jane Boone, Peggy 

Finley, Margaret Ivey, Liz Jolly, Frankie Palmer, Ruth Ann Rogers, and Carroll Sitton. 
 

FIRST FAMILY THANK YOU 

This was my last First Family meal before my journey to a new phase in my life.  I am so incredibly grateful for the time I 

have spent in this place these last few years.  This church family gives me love, peace, joy, hope, and support.  You have 

given me so much for which I am grateful!  I have had the pleasure of seeing God and his provision through YOU.  

THANK YOU FROM THE DEEPEST PART OF MY HEART.  Thanks to all the people that helped at my last First 

Family: Mildred Andrew, Andy and Ruth Cotton, Ann Duckwall, Peggy Finley, Susan Garrison, John and Debbie Hahn, 

Bill Hall, Peter Henkenjohann, Bryce Kimrey, Leslie and Stephan Kinley, Ken Knight and Connie Wallace, Mark Mabry, 

Anne Montgomery, Sandy Saunders, Lee, Billie Jean and Whit Snuggs, Ellen Snyder and all those who helped break 

down the tables and chairs and clean up the gym! I depend heavily on my First Family volunteers and am so thankful for 

your presence.  I will always treasure the time I spent at First Presbyterian Church! XOXO   

                                                                 Jane Snyder, Director of Fellowship Services 

mailto:pknighten@fpcalbemarle.com
mailto:DAbernathy@vnet.net
mailto:jane.boone@stanly.org


Do you ever see a name on the prayer list and think, Now who is that? Or 
forget what the relationship is?  You are not alone as many folks have 
asked for help with this.  The Prayer List Connection will refresh all our 
memories.  Folks with chronic needs will be listed for a month in the 
bulletin.  Following that month, we will keep them on the newsletter’s 
Prayer List Connection for as long as we are requested to do so.  Critical 
prayer concerns will be added weekly to the prayer list in the bulletin. 

Friends of the Congregation: 
Chrissy Adams, friend of Shannon & Kent Newport; Hodgkin’s disease. 
Sheila Kirkland Breisch, sister-in-law of Gloria Bryson; Atrial fibrillation. 
Amy Brinson, friend of Doris Forte. 
Margaret Brooks, friend of Debbie Hahn; at an assisted living facility. 
Bob & Bessie Burris, grandparents of Kim Caudle. 
Millie Campbell, friend of Melissa Lemons; receiving treatment for breast cancer. 
Katherine Cox, mother of Sherrie Richards. 
Rachel Darling, friend of Dona Lisk; ovarian cancer. 
Roy & Katie Dearstyne, parents of Holly Norwood. 
Rich Drye, nephew of Barbara Whitley; Hodgkin’s Lymphoma. 
Sara Dyer, mother of Martha White; continuing health concerns. 
Barbara Earnhardt, friend of Shannon & Kent Newport; battling ALS. 
Lindsey Efird, daughter of Karen Efird and Mark Efird; battling MPS. 
Mary Ann Greene, recovering from surgery. 
Sandra Helms, friend of Sarah Michael; Crohn’s disease. 
Herman Hinson, father of Carolyn McLaurin; cancer. 
Tonia Icenhour, friend of Kim Caudle; lymphoma. 
Jeannette Isenhour, sister of Frankie Palmer; COPD. 
Randall Kimrey, father of Bryce Kimrey. 
Jackie Lynn Kruis, seven year old great-niece of Gloria Bryson. 
Bryanna Medlin, nine year old diagnosed with Hodgkins Lymphoma. 
Louise Medlin, mother of Dona Lisk; diagnosed with squamous cell carcinoma. 
Charles Miller, battling cancer. 
Craig Morgan, recovering from heart surgery. 
Karen Niebler, mother of Jill Niebler; waiting for liver transplant. 
Shannon Newton, diagnosed with cancer; friend of the Johnston family. 
Sam & Melanie Obermiller, friends of John & Debbie Hahn. 
Barbara Petillo, friend of Peggy Finley; disabling health problems. 
Brian Rogers, son of Jane Rogers. 
Karen Russell, First Baptist Church Wee Care Teacher; breast cancer. 
David Sanges, brother of Nathan Sanges; receiving bone marrow transplant for Acute Myloid Leukemia. 
Charles Schinck, brother-in-law of Peggy Finley; recurrence of cancer. 
Garin Stepp, Duchenne Muscular Dystrophy. 
Claudine Stone, friend of Laura Wheeler. 
Ethel White, sister-in-law of Lynn White; diagnosed with mesothelioma. 
 

Members of the Congregation: 
Gloria Bryson, (recovering from knee replacement). 
Becky & Joe Carter. 
Anita Gower. 
Peter Henkenjohann. 
Blue Honeycutt. 
Greg Johnson. 
June  Johnson. 
Fran Mabry. 
Ed Myers. 
Bill Palmer. 
Pete Smith.  
Rita Whitley. 
 
 



BIRTHDAYS 
 

JUNE 
01- Barbara Whitley   12- Merrin Kinley   25- Jane Lisk 
02- Iris Coggins    Richard Schaefer    Ann Snuggs  
 Ben Jolly    13- John Howell   26- Jim Marshall  
 Martha Wolf    Johnny Howell   27- Elizabeth Bryson   
03- Heather Deese    Laura Beth Marks   Keith Bryson 
 Lee Johnson   16- Janet Schaefer    Elizabeth Hinson  
 Mary Kesselman   17- Holland Currie    Patrick Martin 
04- Ben Newport    Lynn Poplin   28- Maddox Jolly  
 Witt Snuggs   18- Mark Mabry    Sophie Poplin 
05- Sam Griffin   19- Jane Boone    Robin Lemons  
 Caroline Lisk    Marshall Jolly   29- Virginia Marshall  
 Anne Montgomery    Jack Morton   30- Anna Wainwright  
07- Andy Cotton    Kassie Taylor     
10- John Earnhardt   20- Judy Kilgore    
 Jessica Palmer   22- Maci Holshouser  
11- Carolyn McLaurin     

      

JULY 
01- David Hancock   17- Matt Carpenter   26- William Ivey  

Gina Martin    Michael Laton    Adam Jolly 
Ben McLeod    Panh Linthavong   27- Chris Chapman  

03- Addison Marks   19- Owen Johnson    John Hahn 
04- Don Abernathy   20- Hessie Clark    Ellen Whitley 
05- Rodney Morgan    Vicki Lynn Lambert  29- Dana Burleson  
07- Barbara Lindley   23- Jackson Palmer    Michelle Osborne 
 Stella Marks   24- Beth Poolos    Marlene Sanges 
12- Jameson Lisk    Craig Taylor   31- James Cotton    
13- Kalyn Caudle   25- Bruce Mittendorf   Maddox Johnson 
       Bill Palmer    Dick Liles 
              

AUGUST 
01- Michelle Cumming   12- Jerry Caudle   21- June Johnson  

Madelyn Taylor    Banks Garrison   22- Hannah Domenech  
03- John McIntyre   13- Ellis Johnson   24- Martha Chapman  
04- Terrie Holshouser   14- Salem Taylor    Adrienne Earnhardt Averette 
05- Caroline McLeod   15- Sheryl Stewart   25- Jane Hartsell 
06- Phillip Brown   16- Kimbal Chapman  28- Loni Lambert  
07- Greg Lisk     Elaine Coats   29- Bede Karr  
 Keith Wolf   18- Sarah Michael    Melissa Lemons 
08- Leslie Carter    Brett Richards   30- Myra Land   
 Martha Sue Hall   19- Mark Andrew     Alex Wolf 
 Mellanie Hendrix    Yolanda Johnson   31- Heather Kilde   
09- Hugh Wainwright    Don Joines    
10- Patty MacMurray   20- Jack Boling     
 Judy Murrell    Doris Forte        
       Frankie Palmer  
 



 
 
    

 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 
 

JUNE 
02- Ross & Peggy Finley  15- Hugh & Debbie Wainwright 25- Phillip & Mandy Brown 
 Jim & Kim Marshall  18- Jerry & Kim Caudle   Bill & Nancy Jolly 
04- Connie & Adrienne Robinson 19- Andy & Ruth Cotton   David & Ellen Whitley   
06- Dennis & Anita Gower   Claude & Cathryn Harwood 26- David & Mellanie Morgan  
09- Jim & Margaret Ivey   Bob & Carol Sasser  27- Mike & Laura McLeod  
12- Jack & Joan Boling  23- Ken & Laura Frazier   Frank & Beth Poolos 
14- Frank & Mary Green  24- Jim & Iris Coggins  28- Wes & Melissa Eudy  
 Sam & Kay Griffin   Glenn & Becky Miller  29- Connie Wallace & Ken Knight 
 Marshall & Cam Rogers       30- Dave & Patty MacMurray 
 Bill & Barbara Lindley    
  

              
JULY 

01- Roger & Joan Belsan  11- Bryson & Michelle Osborne 28- Matt & Claire Drumheller 
10- Don & Janice Abernathy  21- Kent & Shannon Newport  John & Heather Kilde  
           Jim & Mary Louise Sawyer 

 
AUGUST 

02- Roger & Jane Lisk  16- Johnny & Lauren Howell  23- Ben & Liz Jolly 
06- Gus & Pam Holbrook  17- Roger & Gina Martin   Bill & Jane Pickler 
07- Ross & Terrie Holshouser  18- Norman & Peggy Rogers  25- John & Robin Howell 
10- Al & Kassie Taylor   Lee & Billie Jean Snuggs  26- John & Angie Earnhardt 
11- Bob & Debby Johnston  20- Chris & Anissa Chapman  28- Stephan & Leslie Kinley 
13- Tommy & Judy Murrell  22- Jeff & Jane Harstell 

 

 



MISSION NEWS… 

The summer months at SCCM find the food pantry quite 

bare.  Children are home from school and we don’t want 

any of them to go hungry.  So, once again, the Mission 

Committee is asking you to help out by bringing the 

requested food items and placing them in the appropriate 

places around the perimeter of the sanctuary.  The 

collection will take place on July 12, July 19, and July 26.  

     Let’s make this the biggest collection ever! 
  Food item categories are: 

 canned meat 

 canned fruit 

 macaroni and cheese/pastas 

 cereal, grits, oatmeal 

 spaghetti sauce and noodles 

 canned vegetables 
 

Mission Committee Challenge… 
As our weather heats up and power bills rise, many folks find it difficult to pay their 
bills and come to Stanly Community Christian Ministry (SCCM) seeking assistance.  
Funds at SCCM have been stretched as far as possible.  Therefore, the Mission 
Committee would like to offer our congregation a challenge.  When you receive your 
power bill in August, please consider making a donation equal to 10% of your bill to the Faith on the Fifth 
offering that will be received on August 30 or give your donation to the church office prior to that Sunday.  
These monies will then be given to SCCM to help meet the expenses for those who struggle. 

                                  
 CENTRAL SCHOOL BRUNCH ON 

FRIDAY, JUNE 12 AT 9:30 A.M. 

We will celebrate another successful 

school year with the staff at Central 

School by hosting brunch on Friday, June 12 at 9:30 a.m. at Central School.  Volunteers are needed to cook, 

set-up, and clean-up.  Look for a sign-up sheet on the Mission bulletin board in the pit stop if you are 

interested in helping. 

 
ATTENTION VEGETABLE GARDENERS!!! 

As you tend your summer vegetable garden, please 
remember to plant a little extra so that you can share some 
of the fruits of your labors with members of our congregation 
as well as the clients at the Stanly Community Christian 
Ministry.  Bring your harvest to the table in the pit stop on 
Sunday mornings so that folks can have an opportunity to 
make a purchase.  The donations will be sent to SCCM.  
Whatever vegetables remain will be transported to the SCCM 
food pantry.  

 

 
GARDENING 

for  
SCCM 

 



Mission Trip to Mwandi, Zambia 
     The Mwandi, Zambia mission trip participants will leave on July 31 and after a long flight will 
arrive late in the evening on August 1.   The next morning we will attend Sunday worship with the 
UCZ (United Church of Zambia) Jerusalem congregation in their new sanctuary.    Sunday 
afternoon will be a time of rest and recuperation from the long flight, followed by an orientation 
and a tour of the Mission and Village.  There we will meet and interact with mission staff and 
village residents.  

     The UCZ Mwandi Mission consists of the Jerusalem Church, Hospital, Basic and Secondary Schools, Preschool, 
Kandiana (homeless shelter) and the OVC (orphan and vulnerable children center).  This gives us ample opportunity to 
participate and serve in a number of areas. 
     A priority will be to visit the surrounding bush villages to assess the clean water needs of the people.  On our 
second Sunday in Zambia, we plan to attend worship services at the Mabumbu UCZ Church.  The Mabumbu Church 
and school will be assisting with the construction and maintenance of the well that FPC has generously funded. 
     Participants from First Presbyterian are Rich and Janet Schaefer, Richard and Joyce Lambert, Andy Cotton, and 
Matt Drumheller.  We will be joined in Mwandi by Kathy and Winston Faust from Pearisburg Presbyterian Church, 
Pearisburg, VA.  Kathy and Winston have been a part of our Mwandi group since our first trip in 2008. 

************************************************************************ 

2015 Mother’s Day/ Father’s Day Offering 
Sunday, June 21 

     The mission of The Presbyterian Homes, Inc., and its communities is to provide 

senior adults with caring and high quality services in support of their physical, 

intellectual, social, and spiritual well-being.  The Presbyterian Homes, Inc., has a covenant relationship with the Presbyterian 

Church (USA).  

     This year, The Presbyterian Homes, Inc., will provide more than $3 million in financial assistance to elderly residents in 

need.  Your contributions through the Mother’s Day/Father’s Day Offering provide an important portion of this financial 

assistance.  In its 63 year history, no resident has ever been asked to leave a Presbyterian Homes retirement community 

because he or she outlived his or her funds.  The Presbyterian Homes, Inc., serves approximately 1,100 residents.  Some of 

those residents are of modest means and could not afford to live at the retirement communities if it were not for the generosity 

of Presbyterians like you.  Some of those receiving assistance have faithfully served the church and/or our communities during 

their employment years.  With longevity, medical advances, and increasing health care costs, continued support from 

Presbyterian churches is needed. 

***************************************************************************** 

FATHER’S DAY ARRANGEMENTS 
On Father’s Day, the arrangements in the sanctuary will be in honor/memory of fathers.  

Each name is $2.00.  Please mail, deliver, or place in the offering plate your money with the 

form below NO LATER THAN SUNDAY, JUNE 14.  Please make your check payable to 

First Presbyterian Church and designate for Father’s Day Arrangements.  The names of 

donors and those being honored/remembered will be listed on Father’s Day, June 21.  Any money 

collected over the cost of the arrangements will be donated to the Minister’s Discretionary Fund. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

FATHER’S DAY ARRANGEMENT 

Please print below the information exactly as it is to appear in the bulletin. 
 

In memory of:_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Given by:_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

In honor of:_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Given by:_________________________________________________________________________________ 



 

SNL SUPER SUMMER SCRIPT 
 

SNL Monday Morning Missions 
Throughout the summer, SNL will gather on Monday mornings at 8:30 a.m. at the church for mission work.  
We will eat a light breakfast and then do a mission project in the community until lunch time.  We will get 
lunch together and return to the church at about 1:00 p.m.  We would love to have you join in the fun!  We 
are also looking for available adults who might be interested in helping out.  Please contact Matt 
Drumheller (mdrumheller@fpcalbemarle.org).  Dates for projects are tentatively:  June, 22, June 29, July 6, 
July 13, July 20, August 3, August 10, August 17.  Please keep an eye on your email as dates are subject to 
change. 
 

Montreat Conference 
Our high school youth are going to be taking part in a Montreat Youth Conference this summer. The trip will 
take place the week of July 12-18 in Montreat, North Carolina.  Youth will spend the week singing, praying, 
and learning together.  They will be joined by Matt Drumheller and Penny Morton.  Please keep our youth 
in your prayers this summer as they participate in this spiritually nurturing trip. 
 

Mission Staycation 
High school and middle school youth will be participating in a mission project in our local community from 
July 23-July 27.  Youth and adults will be spending the night at the church and working with Habitat for 
Humanity in Albemarle.  This will be a mission trip that will benefit our local community.  Please keep our 
youth and leaders in your prayers as they seek to help others in Stanly County. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

June 04-Witt Snuggs      
June 17-  Holland Currie      

June 30-Anna Wainwright 
July 01-Ben McLeod     
July 16-Kalyn Caudle     

July 20- Vicki Lynn Lambert    
 July 26-William Ivey     
July 26-Adam Jolly 

August 16- Kimbal Chapman    
August 28-Loni Lambert 

 
 

mailto:mdrumheller@fpcalbemarle.org


PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
WEDNESDAYS, JUNE 3, JULY 1, and AUGUST 5 AT 12:00 P.M. IN THE PARLOR 

FEEL FREE TO BRING A BAG LUNCH 
For more information, contact Miriam Russell (704-982-3025). 

***************************************************************************** 

Young Adults Gathering 
Friday, June 5 at 6:30 p.m. 

Home of Rose & Lenny Saltzman 
(1505 Melchor Rd., Albemarle) 

There will be fellowship gathering for young adults on June 5 at the home of Rose & 
Lenny Saltzman.  You are invited to gather at the Saltzman home for a time of shared 
food and fellowship.  Childcare can be provided upon request. 

***************************************************************************** 

COMMUNITY TABLE ON SATURDAY, JUNE 6 
First Presbyterian Church will serve lunch at the Community Table on 
June 6.  Contact Linda Anderson (704-982-3723) for more information 
and/or if you can help. 

***************************************************************************** 

Graduate Recognition  
Sunday, June 7 

High school graduates will be recognized in worship on June 7.  They are: 
Jay Andrew, son of Becky & Al Andrew, Albemarle High School. 
William Ivey, son of Lori & Jim Ivey, Albemarle High School. 
Loni Lambert, daughter of Vicki & Bryan Lambert, North Stanly High School. 
Luke Marshall, son of Kim & Jim Marshall, Albemarle High School. 
Hunter Matthews, son of Sherrie & Brett Richards, Gray Stone Day School. 
Morgan Smet, daughter of Ellen Snyder, Albemarle High School. 
  

College Graduates: 
Spencer Ayscue, son of Elizabeth & Skeet Ayscue, B.A. in Hispanic Studies from Davidson College. 
Richard Griffin, son of Kay & Sam Griffin, B.S. in Business Administration from The Citadel. 
 

Graduate School: 
Catherine Ellen Hinson, daughter of Barbara & Chris Whitley, Advanced Master Specialist in 
Education in Educational Leadership from UNC Greensboro School of Education. 
Elizabeth Knight, daughter of Ken Knight, M.S. in Athletic Training from Lenoir-Rhyne University. 

***************************************************************************** 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

LEMONADE ON THE LAWN 
SUNDAY, JULY 12 

&  
SUNDAY, AUGUST 2 

FOLLOWING 10:00 A.M. WORSHIP 
 



Music & Arts Camp Volunteer Meeting 
Sunday, June 7 at 11:00 a.m. in the Session Room 

Come hear final details about camp: 
Who’s coming? …What fun things they will do?... 

Where it will all happen? 
It’s NOT too late to VOLUNTEER!!! 

If you have some time the week of June 14-18,  
come join us as we sing, dance, paint and move with these adorable group of 100 children! 

For more information, contact Gina Martin at gmartin@fpcalbemarle.org. 

***************************************************************************** 

2015 Community Health Assessment 
     The Stanly County Health Department is partnering with Stanly Regional Medical 

Center to conduct the 2015 Community Health Assessment.  A public opinion survey is a 

key component of this assessment. Stanly County residents 15 and older are encouraged to 

complete this survey.  It can be accessed at www.stanlycountync.gov through June 14.  It 

will take 15 minutes or less to complete a survey.   

     Please let your voice be heard.  Your opinion is very important.  The results from the 

survey are used to assist in developing action plans to address priority community health 

concerns for the next three years.  This information is, also, used by agencies and 

organizations to obtain grants.   

     If you would like a program on the community health assessment to be presented to an organization, group, etc., please 

contact Debbie Bennett at 704-986-3016 to schedule one. 

***************************************************************************** 
 

First Presbyterian Church  

Art Gallery 

presents the 

Summer Art Exhibit  

Opening Sunday, June 14 

Featured Artist, Joyce Lambert 
     A collection of oil paintings by Joyce Lambert, a member of this congregation, will be 
exhibited in the First Presbyterian Church Art Gallery early this summer.  Since 2002, Joyce 

has been painting a variety of subject matters, usually from photographs taken from her 
travels.  From the North Carolina Mountains to the African Bush, she captures wildlife, people, 

and landscapes, which later inspire her paintings.  This exhibit will feature wildlife, the Mwandi 
Village, several portraits and landscapes. 

     While living in Asheville, Joyce’s interest in painting was sparked when she attended an art 
class in the River Arts District.  By accompanying a friend to this art class, she realized she had 

embarked on a three year series of art classes taught by a very accomplished artist.  After 
moving back to Albemarle, she began taking art classes through continuing education once a 

week at Montgomery Community College.  Each Tuesday of the week is set aside for painting as 
she gathers at the school to paint with others in the program. While Joyce has experimented 
with acrylic and water colors, she always comes back to the oils and prefers painting with 

them. 
     The exhibit this summer is representative of images our Mwandi mission team may 

encounter during their trip there in late July and August.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://www.broadmoormethodist.org/musicandartscamp&ei=xTVSVfvoCszisATb4YCgCw&bvm=bv.92885102,d.cWc&psig=AFQjCNGUHFi7jtIUXOtZQv2nmE1oWhuaSA&ust=1431537464669592
mailto:gmartin@fpcalbemarle.org
http://www.stanlycountync.gov/


Summer Movie Night 
Tuesday, June 30 at 7:00 p.m.  

in the Gym 
Come discover the true meaning of the word home!  

Home 
 Dream works comic adventure with a positive message about hope, friendship and never giving up! 

 

Bring the entire family out to enjoy a movie with friends, popcorn, candy & drinks… 
 

*Bring a chair or blanket and plan to relax and laugh out loud!!! 
***************************************************************************** 

 
     The Endowment Committee will accept applications for grants from the Gaither Endowment until July 15.  

Applications are available in the church office.  If you have questions, contact the church office (704-982-2722 or 

klambert@fpcalbemarle.org).  Applications may be submitted by individual church members or committee 

chairpersons.  Once funding requests are received, the Endowment Committee will review the applications and 

determine which requests will be funded.  Personal interviews may be requested if further information is needed 

regarding a funding request.      

     If you have questions about the application process, please contact Kim Marshall.  Endowment Committee 

members include:  Kim Marshall, chair; Debbie Bennett (Session Member), Bob Gaither (Member-at-large), Ronnie 

Michael (Member-at-large), Shannon Newport (Member-at-large), Sandy Saunders (Member-at-large), Elizabeth 

Ayscue (ex-officio), and Lee McLaurin (ex-officio). 

***************************************************************************** 

SCOTTISH COMMUNION  
AND  

KIRKIN’  

O’  

TARTANS 
 

SUNDAY, JULY 19 

10:00 A.M. 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
 

mailto:klambert@fpcalbemarle.org


Summer Vespers & Homemade Ice Cream 
Sunday, July 26 at 7:00 p.m. 

at the Home of Robin & John Howell 
(20959 Old Aquadale Road, Albemarle) 

We’ll gather for summer vespers and ice cream (let us know what kind 
you’re bringing).  We will sing, pray, and read scripture together. 

***************************************************************************** 

Labor Day 

Worship 
We will celebrate the unofficial end of summer with worship outside. 

When?  Sunday, September 6 at 9:00 a.m. 

Where?  Morrow Mountain State Park  

Shelter C (beyond the pool) 

What else? We’ll enjoy worship and after worship fellowship  

             and light morning snacks!  (Dress for the weather) 
***************************************************************************** 

 
 

You’re in for  Treat, A Rally Day that’s  

SUPER SWEET 
Sunday, September 13 at 9:30 a.m. in the Gym 

 

The Christian Education Committee is mixing up a delicious morning of 

fun to kick off the new year in Christian Education. 

Plan to enjoy a morning of food & fellowship,  

with a few sweet  treats sprinkled on top!!! 



STANLY COMMUNITY CHRISTIAN MINISTRY 

FOOD CHALLENGE FOR JUNE, JULY, & AUGUST:   
 

June:  Soup & Crackers 

July:  Macaroni & Cheese, Rice, Pasta 

August:  Canned Vegetables 
 

Just one item each month for each member of your family. 
 

Place your donations in the basket in the pit stop.   

Together, we can make a difference! 
***************************************************************************** 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Charlotte Presbytery Meeting 
at First Presbyterian Church, Albemarle 

Tuesday, October 27 at 10:00 a.m. 
***************************************************************************** 

Save  
the  

Date 
Women’s Retreat 
November 13-15 

William Black Lodge 
Montreat, NC 

 



First Presbyterian Church 2015 Scholarship Recipients 
The Scholarship Committee is pleased to announce the 2015 First Presbyterian Church Scholarship recipients. 

 
First Presbyterian Church Scholarship recipients are: 

Emily Andrew, enrolled at Wingate University.  She is majoring in Communications with a focus on 
Public Relations. 
 

Jacqueline Poolos, enrolled at High Point University.  She is majoring in Business Administration with a 
minor in Marketing. 
 

Nicole Poolos, enrolled at High Point University.   She is majoring in Visual Merchandise and Design. 
 

Laney Smith, senior at North Stanly High School.  She plans to attend Central Piedmont Community 
College and major in Physical Therapy. 
 

Kali Wray, senior at Gray Stone Day School.  She plans to attend UNC-Pembroke and major in Social 
Work. 
 

Francys and Jake Jacobs Scholarship recipients are: 

Jay Andrew, senior at Albemarle High School.  He plans to attend the UNC-Chapel Hill majoring in 
Business. 
 

Shawn Baldwin, senior at Albemarle High School.  He plans to attend the UNC-Wilmington majoring in 
Communications. 
 

Joshua Copeland, enrolled at Lenior-Rhyne University.  His is majoring in Religious Development. 
 

Michelle Cumming, enrolled at Stanly Community College.  She is majoring in Medical Assisting. 
 

Jacob Davis, enrolled at North Carolina State University.  He is an Engineer major. 
 

Maddie Lowder, senior at Gray Stone Day School.  She plans to attend the UNC-Wilmington. 
 

Whitley McDaniel, senior at West Stanly High School. She plans to attend Stanly Community College 
and major in Physical Therapy. 
 

Cole Mullis, enrolled at North Carolina State University.  He is majoring in Poultry Science. 
 

Rachel Slack, enrolled at Pfeiffer University.  She is majoring in Biology. 

 

Maude Boysworth recipient is: 

Jana Sanderson, enrolled at Gardner-Webb University.  She is working on a double major in Criminal 
Justice and Human Services. 
 

Helen L. Mount Scholarship recipient is: 

Morgan Smet, senior at Albemarle High School.  She will attend the University of Virginia. 

 

Daniel Mann Whitley recipient is: 

Alexis Poolos, enrolled at High Point University.  She is majoring in Music and Graphic & Design 
Imaging. 

 
A big thank you to the Scholarship Committee:  Ruth Cotton, Chair, Phillip Brown, Heather Deese, and 
Lee McLaurin, ex-officio. 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday, June 1 
    7:00 pm  Circle #5 meets at the home of Joyce Lambert 
  (750 Pee Dee Ave., Albemarle) 
Wednesday, June 3 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
  12:00 pm Prayer Shawl Ministry 
    8:30 pm  Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, June 4 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, June 5 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
    6:30 pm Young Adult Gathering at the home of Rose & 

Lenny Saltzman (1505 Melchor Rd., Albemarle) 
Saturday, June 6 
    9:00 am Community Table 
Sunday, June 7  
Graduate Recognition/The Sacrament of Baptism 
Ten-Cents-A-Meal Offerin/Lemonade on the Lawn 
    9:00 am Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
  10:00 am *Worship 
  11:00 am Reception for Jane Snyder (pit stop) 
  11:00 am Meeting for Music & Arts Camp Volunteers 

(Session Room) 
  11:00 pm Mission Committee (Parlor) 
Wednesday, June 10 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
    8:30 pm  Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, June 11    
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, June 12 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
    9:30 am Central School Staff Brunch at Central School 
Sunday, June 14 
Opening of the First Presbyterian Church Summer Art Exhibit  
featuring Joyce Lambert 
    9:00 am  *Diaconate 
    9:00 am  Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
  10:00 am  *Worship 
    2:00 pm-5:00 pm  Music & Arts Camp 
    6:00 pm  Worship Committee 
    7:00 pm  Session 
Monday, June 15 
    9:00 am-12:00 pm  Music & Arts Camp (Ages 4-5) 
    9:00 am-2:00 pm  Music & Arts Camp (Grades K-6) 
Tuesday, June 16 
    9:00 am-12:00 pm  Music & Arts Camp (Ages 4-5) 
    9:00 am-2:00 pm  Music & Arts Camp (Grades K-6) 
 

 
 
 
*childcare provided 
 

 

 

Wednesday, June 17 
    9:00 am-12:00 pm  Music & Arts Camp (Ages 4-5) 
    9:00 am-2:00 pm  Music & Arts Camp (Grades K-6) 
    8:30 pm  Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, June 18 
    9:00 am-12:00 pm  Music & Arts Camp (Ages 4-5) 
    9:00 am-2:00 pm  Music & Arts Camp (Grades K-6) 
    *7:00 pm   Music & Arts Camp Finale Performance with Ice 

Cream Social following in the gym 
Friday, June 19 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
Saturday, June 20  
Morning of Mission 
    8:00 am  Morning of Mission breakfast & prayer 
    9:00 am  Morning of Mission Service in the Community 
Sunday, June 21   
Father’s Day 
Mother’s Day & Father’s Day Offering for Presbyterian Homes 
    9:00 am  Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
  10:00 am  *Worship 
Monday, June 22 
    8:30 am SNL Monday Morning Mission 
Wednesday, June 24 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, June 25 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, June 26 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
Sunday, June 28 
    9:00 am Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
  10:00 am *Worship 
Monday, June 29 
    8:30 am SNL Monday Morning Mission 
Tuesday, June 30 
    7:00 pm  Summer Movie Night (Gym) 
 

 
*childcare provided 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday, July 1 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
  12:00 pm Prayer Shawl Ministry 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, July 2 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, July 3 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
Saturday, July 4 
Independence Day 
Sunday, July 5 
Ten-Cents-A-Meal Offering 
  10:00 am *Worship 
Monday, July 6 
    8:30 am SNL Monday Morning Mission 
Wednesday, July 8 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, July 9 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, July 10 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
Sunday, July 12 
Circle the Sanctuary 
Lemonade on the Lawn 
  10:00 am  *Worship 
  11:00 am  Lemonade on the Lawn 
Monday, July 13 
    8:30 am SNL Monday Morning Mission 
Wednesday, July 15 
Deadline for Endowment Grant Applications 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, July 16 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, July 17 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
 

 
 
 
 

*childcare provided 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Sunday, July 19   
Scottish Communion and Kirkin’ of the Tartans 
Circle the Sanctuary 
  10:00 am  *Scottish Communion & Kirkin’ of the Tartans 
Monday, July 20 
    8:30 am SNL Monday Morning Mission 
Wednesday, July 22 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, July 23 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, July 24 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
Sunday, July 26 
Circle the Sanctuary 
  10:00 am *Worship 
    7:00 pm Vespers at the home of Robin & John Howell 
 (20959 Old Aquadale Rd., Albemarle) 
Wednesday, July 29 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, July 30 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, July 31 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
 
 
*childcare provided 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Montreat Youth Conference 
July 12-18 

 
 

SNL Mission Staycation 
July 23-July 27 

 
 

Mission Trip to Mwandi, Zambia 
July 31-August 1 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

THOSE WHO SERVE IN JUNE 

Sunday, August 2 
Ten-Cents-A-Meal Offering 
Lemonade on the Lawn 
  10:00 am *Worship 
  11:00 am Lemonade on the Lawn    
Monday, August 3 
    8:30 am SNL Monday Morning Mission 
Wednesday, August 5 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
  12:00 pm  Prayer Shawl Ministry 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, August 6 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, August 7 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
Sunday, August 9 
    9:00 am  Diaconate 
  10:00 am  *Worship 
    6:00 pm  Worship Committee 
    7:00 pm  Session 
Monday, August 10 
    8:30 am SNL Monday Morning Mission 
Tuesday, August 11 
  12:00 pm September Newsletter Deadline 
Wednesday, August 12 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, August 13 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, August 14 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
Sunday, August 16 
  10:00 am  *Worship 
Monday, August 17 
    8:30 am SNL Monday Morning Mission 
Wednesday, August 19 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, August 20 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, August 21 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
 

*childcare provided 

 
 

 

Sunday, August 23 
  10:00 am *Worship 
Wednesday, August 26 
    6:30 am Toby Webb Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, August 27 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
Friday, August 28 
Church Office Closed – Summer Friday 
Sunday, August 30 
  10:00 am  *Worship 
 
*childcare provided 

 

 
 



Ushers:  Penny Morton, captain; Kim Andrew, Stephanie Campbell, Jim Carter, Jim Ivey, Dustin Jolly, Taylor Jolly, Kim Marshall, Carolyn 

McLaurin, Jack Morton, David Whitley, and Ellen Whitley 
 

Elder Greeters:  Martha Sue Hall; Larry Sitton 
 

Nursery Room:  Toddler Room: 

June 7:  Cici Ly   June 7:  Lauren Cranford 

June 14:  Cici Ly   (Diaconate 9:00 a.m.)  June 14:  Lauren Cranford 

  (Session 6:45 p.m.) 

June 21:  Jana Sanderson  June 21:  Cici Ly 

June 28:  Jana Sanderson  June 28:   Salem Taylor 
 

Nana & Papa Team:  Preschool Partners: 

June 7:  Joan Belsan; Carroll Sitton  June 7:  Susan Pandich; Janet Schaefer  

June 14:  Mary & Frank Green  June 14:  Heather & John Kilde 

June 21:  Barbara & Bill Lindley  June 21:  Marlene & Bruce Mittendorf 

June 28:  Chris Mabry; Elizabeth Wilson  June 28:  Angie Earnhardt; Adrienne Averette; Kelly Lentz 
 

Acolytes:   Children’s Church for June:   
June 7:  Morgan Kinley June 7:  Rose Saltzman 

June 14:   Kimbal Chapman June 14:  Laura McLeod 

June 21:  TBA June 21:  Kim Andrew 

June 28:  Lee Boone June 28:   TBA 
 

THOSE WHO SERVE IN JULY 
 

Ushers:  John Howell, captain; Al Andrew, Jay Andrew, Brad Boone, Lee Boone, Kalyn Caudle, Bill Hall, Robin Howell, Adam Jolly, Greg 

Lisk, Ben McLeod, Isabel McLeod, Barbara McManus, and Joe Snuggs 
 

Elder Greeters:  Jim Carter; Ruth Cotton 
 

Nursery Room:  Toddler Room: 

July 5:  Jana Sanderson July 5:  Cici Ly 

July 12:  Jana Sanderson July 12:  Lauren Cranford 

July 19:  Jana Sanderson July 19:  Cici Ly 

July 26:  Jana Sanderson July 26:  Salem Taylor 
 

Nana & Papa Team:  Preschool Partners: 

July 5:  Debby Johnston; Joyce Lambert  July 5:  Penny & Jack Morton 

July 12:  Susan & Banks Garrison  July 12:  Connie Wallace & Ken Knight 

July 19:  Sarah & Ronnie Michael  July 19:  Jill Neibler; Isabel McLeod 

July 26:  Teresa Taylor; Shirley Welch  July 26:  Anissa & Chris Chapman 
 

Acolytes:   No Children’s Church for July 
July 5:  TBA  

July 12:   Emma Grace Lemons  

July 19:  David Kilde  

July 26:  Lachlann Currie  
 

THOSE WHO SERVE IN AUGUST 
 

Ushers:  Wes Eudy, captain; Steve Cumming, Angie Earnhardt, Greg Lisk, Ronnie Michael, Witt Snuggs, and Morgan Smet 
 

Elder Greeters:  Tom Norwood; Ellen Whitley 
 

Nursery Room:  Toddler Room: 

August 2:  Jana Sanderson August 2:  TBA 

August 9:  Jana Sanderson  (Diaconate 9:00 a.m.) August 9:  Lauren Cranford   (Session 6:45 p.m.) 

August 16:  Jana Sanderson August 16:  Lauren Cranford 

August 23:  Jana Sanderson August 23:  Salem Taylor 

August 30:  Jana Sanderson August 30:  Salem Taylor 
 

Nana & Papa Team:  Preschool Partners: 

August 2:  Joan Belsan; Carroll Sitton  August 2:  Susan Pandich; Janet Schaefer 

August 9:  Mary & Frank Green  August 9:  Heather & John Kilde 

August 16:  Barbara & Bill Lindley  August 16:  Marlene & Bruce Mittendorf 

August 23:  Chris Mabry; Elizabeth Wilson August 23:  Angie Earnhardt; Adrienne Averette; Kelly Lentz 

August 30:  Kyle & Danny Lambert  August 30:  Laura McLeod; Ben McLeod 
 

Acolytes:   No Children’s Church for August    
August 2:  TBA  

August 9:   Jacob Palmer  

August 16:  Blake Taylor  

August 23:  Duncan Bryson  

August 30:  Morgan Kinley  
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New Church Website Address & 
New Email Addresses 

 
Church Website Address:   www.fpcalbemarle.org 
Church Email Address:  klambert@fpcalbemarle.org 
Elizabeth Ayscue:   eayscue@fpcalbemarle.org 
Matt Drumheller:   mdrumheller@fpcalbemarle.org 
Pam Knighten:   pknighten@fpcalbemarle.org 
Kyle Lambert:   klambert@fpcalbemarle.org 
Gina Martin:   gmartin@fpcalbemarle.org 
Stan Scheer:   sscheer@fpcalbemarle.org 
Jane Snyder:   jsnyder@fpcalbemarle.org 
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